
  

  

  

 GLENBROOK HIGH SCHOOLS 

 Office of the Assistant Superintendent for Business Affairs 

 Regular Meeting Monday, December 14, 2009 

 

TO:  Dr. Michael Riggle 

 

FROM: Hillarie Siena 

 

DATE: December 14, 2009 

 

RE: Discussion – Financial Planning Program 

 

Critical question:  Should the Board of Education approve the purchase and use of the PMA 

Financial Planning Program (FPP) for the purpose of providing long-range financial projections 

for the district? 

 

As we head into second semester, it is time to move forward with the district’s comprehensive 

financial planning process.  The current year budget has been established and the district is 

operating well within the parameters contained in the current budget, with the primary goal of 

ending the fiscal year on target.  Moving forward, it is imperative to evaluate all critical factors 

that impact the financial planning process, both in the short-term and especially in the long-range 

financial forecast.  There are many significant factors which contribute to the district’s financial 

health. Some of these factors, such as property values, enrollment trends and investment 

earnings, which have historically remained relatively stable, are experiencing unprecedented 

volatility.  It is vital to incorporate into the financial planning process, a comprehensive tool that 

can be utilized to identify and evaluate relevant data, providing an all-encompassing method to 

analyze the impact of changes in any one critical area upon the overall financial picture.    

 

PMA Financial Network offers a Financial Planning Program (FPP) tool designed to accomplish 

this goal.  PMA has been serving the public sector for more than 20 years, and has provided 

financial services to District 225 for more than 15 years.  Through the FPP, the district partners 

with PMA Financial Network, providing data warehousing services, on-line access to the FPP 

tool and access to the PMA advisory team.  The tool itself, is a comprehensive financial program 

that includes a five-year history and five-year financial forecast, tax levy/extension reports, EAV 

history, tax collection history, CPI forecast, student enrollment history and projections, class size 

calculations, staffing module, anticipated salary and benefit increases and “what if” scenario 

analysis.  The model can be used to extend the five-year financial projection if feasible. 

 

The PMA Financial Planning Program is currently utilized by many of our neighboring districts, 

such as Stevenson HSD 125, Barrington HSD 220, Batavia HSD 101, Evanston HSD 202, 

Hinsdale HSD 86, Maine HSD 207, Township HSD 214, Deerfield/Highland Park HSD 113, as 

well as our feeder districts Northbrook D28 and Glenview D34.  Based upon the high ratings that 

these other districts place upon the merits of the FPP model, it is my recommendation that 

Glenbrook HSD 225 purchase this model.  The FY2009/10 approved budget contains a line 

item reserved for financial software. Therefore, the purchase of the FPP is within the scope of the 

current operating budget.  This important investment not only serves the district for the 

immediate future, but provides an established basis for long-range planning that will continue to 

serve future administrations. 














